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SUNDAY SERVICES SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday Service  

In person at 10 AM. Online on Zoom 10 AM 

Zoom Meeting ID: 832 129 662 

https://uuma.zoom.us/j/832129662 

 

After-worship COFFEE HOUR 

Stay in the same Zoom site as Sunday Service 
 
May 4 – Rev. Sharon Wylie 

“May Day: Adoration Sunday” All-Church Service 

This May Day service is our annual celebration of the beauty and blessings of loving 

with our whole hearts. Please email Rev. Sharon a photo of yourself with your hands in 

a heart shape before May 2 for inclusion in the service. 

  

May 11 – Rev. Dr. Arvid Straube 

“Mother's Day: A Reflection on Forgiveness and Gratitude” 

Maybe it isn’t all your parents’ fault. 

  

Rev. Dr. Arvid Straube is Chalice’s Affiliate Minister. He has a ministry of spiritual 

direction and is an Affiliate Faculty member at Meadville Lombard Theological School. 

  

May 18 – Yusef Miller, pulpit guest 

“The Right Time to do the Right Thing" 

  

Yusef Miller is one of San Diego’s prominent social justice advocates. He is the 

Executive Director of the nonprofit organization Saving Lives in Custody California. He 

is also the Executive Director of North County Equity & Justice Coalition and founder 

of Mosques Against Trafficking. He is currently a board member for Interfaith 

Community Services (ICS). 

  

May 25 – Rev. Sharon Wylie 

“Mutual Belonging: Reweaving the Social Fabric” (UU Theologies #8) 

Commitment to covenant is at the heart of our UU congregations. This is the eighth in 

a 10-part series on UU theologies, informed by the book A House for Hope: The Promise 

of Progressive Religion for the Twenty-First Century by Buehrens and Parker. 

 

 

https://zoom.us/j/118751781?pwd=S0EyQmZLdjJuNnBlV1ZIWW0yZVFnZz09
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The following is an excerpt from Rev. Sharon 
Wylie’s sermon “Deeds Not Creeds” offered on 
April 20, 2025. This transcript has been lightly 
edited for clarity. You can watch the full sermon 
on Chalice’s YouTube channel. 

 

In January, when we talked about salvation 

(and I do mean we talked about it; it was not so 

much me preaching as us talking popcorn-style together), we started 

with the questions: What do we need saving from? And what will save 

us? Trump was fresh on our hearts that inauguration week, and where 

we arrived tentatively after half an hour is the idea that what we need 

saving from in this lifetime is the worst that humans can do to each 

other and that what will save us is the best that humans can do to each 

other…. 

When we talk about theological questions, we have to interrogate 

them about where do they lead us in terms of our real-life practices. So 

if you teach a young child that Jesus or God will always protect them 

and keep them safe, the danger is that they don't know how to keep 

themselves safe. They may engage in dangerous behaviors, imagining 

that God is going to keep them safe as they cycle into the street or jump 

off the swing or whatever. We have to think about the real life 

applications of our theological beliefs. 

And I think one of the dangers of the idea that “the best of 

humanity will save us” is that that's a really high bar, and it may cause 

us to withdraw from humanity, right? I can be my best self alone in my 

living room, peaceful, I have no mean thoughts towards anybody, and I 

don't read the news, it feels like the less I read the news, the better in 

touch I am with my best self. And that's not where we can let our 

theology lead us. We need to be engaged with the world. All of our 

talking about salvation that day was about how we interact with each 

other, so we have to be clear that we want to be—our “better selves,” I 

would say is maybe a gentler phrase—our better selves in relationship 

with all of us, including people who disagree with us. 

 

 

Minister's Message 

Rev. Sharon Wylie 
Minister 
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And that's why I wanted to hear Reverend Budde's words again. 

We'll probably hear it again in a few months (I need that sermon every 

morning when I wake up). How do we speak up for what's important to 

us and engage when we can with people with very different ideas and 

hold our respect for them, be honest about what we're thinking and 

feeling, and yet not demonize other people. That's why we heard our 

story this morning that I hope can be a mantra for you as it is for me: 

most people are good people. Those aren't the people who make the 

news; when we read the news, we're going to be reading about some of 

the worst of humanity, that's the nature of the news. 

That's our tougher task is what I'm reminding you: our salvation 

is to be our better selves. So let this be a joyful time. I think that our 

being in community together is more important than ever because if 

we're to try to live into the better selves we want to be, to engage with 

people with different ideas, and to not shy away from those 

conversations, and to be honest and yet respectful, to not mock and 

belittle other people, first and foremost, don't try to have these 

conversations online. It just doesn't lend itself to that. If we're to move 

back towards national unity across our differences, it will need to come 

from face-to-face interactions. And I know there are those among you 

who feel curious about that: how can we make that happen, how can we 

start to have those discussions. 

That's the work ahead of us, and I think also it’s work ahead of us 

to help call other people into these ideas of setting aside mocking and 

belittling others in favor of difficult conversation. Reverend Budde calls 

us to finding common ground, not necessarily changing other people's 

minds (although that's the hope of our hearts), but we can try to listen 

to each other about our shared values. 

 

Blessings, 

Sharon 
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Greetings Chalice! 

 

Congratulations, Chalice, we did it! Our pledge 

drive for our 2025-2026 congregational year was a 

huge success! We were able to meet our goal of 

$327,000 thanks to your generous pledges during our "Together, A 

Force for Good" campaign. A warm, heartfelt "Thank You!" to everyone 

who was able to make a pledge commitment.  

 

Though our pledge drive is over, our theme of "Together, A Force for 

Good", is still strong in our hearts and minds. Many of us were out 

being a force for good on April 5 for the National Day of Action "Hands 

Off" rallies. And we were out again on April 19, for the Indivisible "Stop 

the Cuts" rallies. Some of us participated in the National Alliance of 

Mental Illness (NAMI) walk on April 26, raising funds and awareness.  

 

And here's the thing: we can't stop. I have heard Paul Courtright, one of 

the leaders of our Social Justice team, say this on the courtyard after 

services as he discusses different social justice actions with 

congregants. The times we are living in call each of us to consistently 

and persistently be that Force for Good. That will look different to 

different people at different times. To Jerry Carter it is showing up 

every week outside of Darrell Issa's office to protest. To others it may be 

volunteering to teach Religious Education to children and youth at 

Chalice. It might be helping at the San Diego Food Bank with Debbie 

Resler, or serving meals at Interfaith Community Services with Steve 

Schlesinger. It might be educating yourself on how to intervene as a 

bystander (https://righttobe.org/training/bystander-intervention-

training/), or it might be practicing the art of kindness everywhere you 

go. Whatever a Force for Good looks like to you, knowing you are part of 

a community working together makes our work easier and more joyful. 

President’s Column 

Lara Brown 
Board President 
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Wishing you a May rich in blessings and opportunities to bring more 

good and light into the world, 

Lara Brown 

President, Board of Trustees 

 

P.S.  

If you are a member of Chalice, now would be a good time to put our 

congregational meeting on your calendar :  Sunday, June 8. at 12:00pm. 

Our pledge commitments become the basis of our budget which will be 

voted on at this meeting. In addition, we will be voting in new Board of 

Trustees members. To establish a quorum we need 33% of our voting 

membership in attendance, so please plan to join us. 
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Spring Music Service – June 8th 

It’s already that time of year when we come together as a Chalice 

community to celebrate the musicians that give so much of 

themselves to enrich our lives. This year’s Music Service, which 

will take place at 10:00am on Sunday, June 8th, is entitled 

“Better Together.” We will explore the reasons why it is so 

important to be part of a community like Chalice, and the profound things that 

we can only do together! 

 

Here are just a few of the musical treats you’ll enjoy at the Music Service: 

♪ The Chancel Choir will sing “Together, Wherever We Go” from the 

musical Gypsy. 

♪ Elena Betancort (daughter of Mercedes Delgado) will play a virtuosic 

saxophone solo together with Tim McKnight on the piano. 

♪ The Handchime Ensemble will play an arrangement of “We Gather 

Together.” 

♪ We will of course be singing some of our favorite congregational 

hymns together. 

 

This is just a sample of what you’ll hear. We’ll feature more exciting music 

in next month’s newsletter. 

 

We can’t make this theme work unless you come to join us, so that we can all 

be together!!! So please don’t miss this annual tradition on June 8th ! 

 

 

 

If you have a song or piece of music that you’d like to perform in the upcoming 

Music Service on June 8th, or you have a story you’d like to share about how the 

Chalice Music Program and/or larger Chalice community has enriched your life, 

send your music idea or story to music@chaliceuucongregation.org 

 

 

 

 

 

Music Program 

Tim McKnight 
Music Director 

 
 

irector 

mailto:music@chaliceuucongregation.org
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Sunday Worship Music – May Highlights 

May 4: The Chancel Choir will present "Little Bird", by Annie Lenox, with 

accompaniment from Unity Gruuve.  Tim McKnight will be our worship musician. 

 

May 11: Unity Gruuve will present "Teach Your Children", by Graham Nash. John 

Schulz will be our worship musician. 

 

May 18:   John Schulz will be our worship musician. 

 

May 25:  Tim McKnight will be our worship musician. 

 

Looking Ahead 

Chancel Choir Rehearsals  ....…................................Thursdays @ 7:30p in the Chapel 

Handchime Ensemble Rehearsals ..…...........................Thursdays @ 6:30p in the Hub 

Spring Music Service ........................................... Sunday, June 8 @ 10a in the Chapel 

Auction Event: Sorrow, Comfort, Hope and Joy: Exploring the Power & Resilience of 

the Human Spirit through Music .......... Saturday, September 27 @ 3p in the Chapel 

 

 

Do you know someone who has never been to Chalice but who might enjoy the 

upcoming Music Service on June 8th?   If so, invite them!  The Music Service is a 

great time for visitors to experience the power of the Chalice community! 

 

 

 

 

Hymns of the Month 

Since October 2023, our Sunday worship services have featured a Hymn of the 

Month.  These hymns have challenged us, given us insight into the music and 

composers of Unitarian Universalism, and helped us to explore the dynamic and 

changing nature of our world as it is expressed through our hymns.  You’ve worked 

hard to learn all of these hymns!   So here is your reward….. a Hymn of the Month 

Word Search Puzzle!   You’ll find the names of the first 20 Hymns of the Month in 

the puzzle.  Words can be found vertically in both directions, horizontally in both 

directions, and diagonally in both directions.  ENJOY!!!! 
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CHALICE HYMN OF THE MONTH WORD SEARCH PUZZLE 
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Family Ministries 

Kathleen Swift 
Director of Family 

Ministries 

Making Heart-shaped Pizza 

Fruit Skewers for 

the Congregation 
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 Cooking at Chalice! 

Making tortillas and  

quesadillas with Rip! 
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New group! 

Afternoon Book Club 
 

This new Chalice book discussion group welcomes readers of all backgrounds who 

enjoy diving into fiction and nonfiction that inspire deep, thought-provoking 

discussions. Each month, we will read a book suggested by our members—whether 

it’s a novel that sheds light on the human condition or a nonfiction work that 

challenges our perspectives. This is a space for open-minded dialogue, where diverse 

viewpoints are encouraged and connections are made through shared insights. 

 

Afternoon Book Club meetings will be held on the third Thursday of the month from 

2-3:30 pm in the Yellow room in the Hub, beginning in June. At our first meeting on 

June 19, we will discuss the book “Lovely One” by Ketanji Brown Jackson. 

 

Description of “Lovely One” from the publisher: 

“With this unflinching account, Justice Ketanji Brown Jackson invites 

readers into her life and world, tracing her family’s ascent from 

segregation to her confirmation on America ’s highest court within the 

span of one generation. 

  

Named “Ketanji Onyika,” meaning “Lovely One,” based on a 

suggestion from her aunt, a Peace Corps worker stationed in West 

Africa, Justice Jackson learned from her educator parents to take pride 

in her heritage since birth. She describes her resolve as a young girl to 

honor this legacy and realize her dreams: from hearing stories of her 

grandparents and parents breaking barriers in the segregated South, 

to honing her voice in high school as an oratory champion and student 

body president, to graduating magna cum laude from Harvard, where 

she performed in musical theater and improv and participated in 

pivotal student organizations. 

  

Here, Justice Jackson pulls back the curtain, marrying the public 

record of her life with what is less known. She reveals what it takes to 

advance in the legal profession when most people in power don’t look 

like you, and to reconcile a demanding career with the joys and 

sacrifices of marriage and motherhood. 

  

Through trials and triumphs, Justice Jackson’s journey will resonate 

with dreamers everywhere, especially those who nourish outsized 

ambitions and refuse to be turned aside. This moving, openhearted tale 

will spread hope for a more just world, for generations to come.” 

Please contact the office at office@chaliceuucongregation.org if you have any 

questions or to get on the Afternoon Book Club contact list. 

file:///C:/Users/kswif/Desktop/Newsletter/5%20May/office@chaliceuucongregation.org
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All Church Camp:  

Breathe In Peace,  

Breathe Out Love   

May 30th-June 1st 
 

Join us for this year’s All Church Camp, where 

our theme is "Breathe in Peace, Breathe Out 

Love."  (Gratitude to Victoria Cagle, who came up 

with this year’s theme.) 

Camp de Benneville Pines, a four-season 

Unitarian Universalist (UU) camp, located in the 

San Bernardino Mountains, offers a unique 

opportunity for campers of all ages to connect with nature, build community, 

and engage in a variety of activities, including hiking, swimming, archery, 

and more, all within a welcoming and inclusive environment.  

The camp offers a variety of activities throughout the year, from hiking, 

swimming, and archery in the warmer months to snowshoeing, snow 

sculpting, and sledding in the winter. It is nestled in a forest of towering 

pines, cedars, and oaks, providing campers with opportunities to connect with 

nature and build community.  

Campers are housed in comfortable but rustic cabins with showers and 

bathrooms down the hall. It also offers wonderful food prepared for all 

diets. Mostly, Camp de Benneville Pines provides a space for campers to 

recharge, connect with nature, and build lasting friendships. There will be 

activities that can be done as a family and also activities that children can do 

without their grown-ups to give the adults some time for themselves as well.   

Please share your talents with us!  Can you lead a meditation? An art class, 

craft, or a drum circle?  Can you teach archery or co-lead a hike?  Please let 

Kathleen Swift or Victoria Cagle know. 

For more information and to register, visit 

https://www.firstuusandiego.org/all-church-camp.html  

Important:  Chalice has money set aside for scholarships.  Please contact 

Kathleen if you are interested. 

 
  

https://www.firstuusandiego.org/all-church-camp.html
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Special Board Meeting: 

The Board held a special meeting on Sunday, March 30 to discuss and 

vote on a Spirit Level Foundation grant to support ICS in buying new 

beds for their clients. The grant was unanimously supported by all in 

attendance. This meeting was held so that we could submit the grant 

proposal by the April 1 deadline.  

 

The Board of  Trustees met on April 8, 2025 and accomplished a 

number of things: 

 

Monthly Reports—The Board reviewed the President's Report, Vice 

President's Report, Treasurer's Report, Minister's Report and 

Coordinating Team Report. 

 

TASK FORCES:   

• The Policy Task Force (Victoria Cagle, Julia Fogel, Jeff Hunter) 

discussed the progress in reorganizing the Board Book. They hope 

to have something for the Board to review by the May meeting.  

 

• The Engagement Task Force (June Bailey, Jessica Schulz, 

Marianna Benedict-Bacilla, Lara Brown), after a hiatus, will be 

meeting soon to discuss next steps. 

 

• The Pledge Drive Task Force (Reverend Sharon Wylie, Lara 

Brown, Victoria Cagle, Callie Leef, Bonnie Packert, Susan Spoto) 

reported that the pledge drive was going well with about 85% of 

target dollars pledged.  The celebration of the drive was Sunday, 

April 13, on campus with tacos and a bouncy house.  

 

Congregational Meeting: 

The congregational meeting is scheduled for June 8th @ 12:00pm. The 

detailed budget format was reviewed and discussed in preparation for 

review of the actual budget in May.  Last year's congregational meeting 

minutes are ready.  

 

 

Board News 
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Gifts to Chalice: 

Several uses for recent charitable gifts were discussed. 

 

Board CT Meeting: 

The Board and CT met on April 19 to discuss our 5-year Guideposts. 

After a lively discussion it is now the Board's job to decide the next 

steps. 

 

News from Coordinating Team: 

• The April 12 Council of Chairs meeting educated congregational 

leaders about Chalice’s Sunday morning check-in process. We now 

have the ability to scan a barcode to check-in, for congregants who 

want a simpler process. 

• Chalice congregants had a presence at the April 5 Hands Off 

marches in San Diego and Rancho Bernardo. 

• Social Justice Team will meet regularly on the fourth Sunday of 

the month at 12 noon. 

• Social Justice Team led the way in our submission of a grant 

application to the Spirit Level Foundation for monies to support 

ICS in buying new beds for their clients moving into new living 

spaces. 

• A new book club, open to everyone, will begin meeting in May or 

June on the third Thursday from 2-3:30 p.m. 

• The Hub back door has been repaired. 

 

Congregational Meeting: Sunday, June 8 after service 

Please put Sunday, June 8 on your calendars for our congregational 

meeting. Members will vote on our budget as well new Board of Trustee 

positions including Vice-President and Treasurer. We need a quorum, 

so please plan to attend! 
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Women’s Book Discussion Group 

On May 20th at 6:30 pm the Chalice Women’s Book Discussion Group will meet in 

the Hub or via Zoom to discuss The Vanishing Act of Esme Lennox by Maggie 

O’Farrell.  If you are interested, please contact the office at 

office@chaliceuucongregation.org. Non-binary and trans women are warmly invited 

Excerpt from The New York Times: 

In her fourth novel, “The Vanishing Act of Esme Lennox,” the British author 

Maggie O’Farrell takes the notion of the loony relative and turns it on its head. 

What if, against all the odds, the apparently batty aunt might actually be normal 

and everybody else seems to be nuts? 

One morning in Edinburgh, Iris Lockhart gets a phone call asking her to retrieve 

her great-aunt from the insane asylum where she has spent the last 60 years. The 

institution is closing down, and Iris is listed as the person to contact about the old 

woman’s affairs. It’s the first Iris has ever heard of Great-Aunt Esme, and naturally 

she’s torn between insatiable curiosity and deep apprehension. 

Iris’s widowed mother, now living in Australia, has never heard of Esme either, and 

Iris’s grandmother — Esme’s supposed sister — is lost in the fog of Alzheimer’s 

disease. When Iris visits the asylum’s records room to learn why Esme was locked 

away as a 16-year-old, she reads of other female patients interned during the same 

period.  The list, it appears, could have been expanded to include any woman who 

defied the social mores of the day. (Esme’s file reveals merely that her parents 

found her “dancing before a mirror, dressed in her mother’s clothes.”) 

After failing to locate alternative housing, Iris reluctantly brings her great aunt 

home. Six decades of being an institutionalized shut-in have left Esme strangely 

childlike — playing with the buttons on the dashboard of Iris’s car, listening to the 

bubbles in her sparkling water. But Esme doesn’t seem very dangerous — or very 

crazy — and Iris slowly warms to her. As the events that led to her incarceration 

are gradually revealed, so does the reader. 

The plot alternates between backward looks at Esme’s stuffy childhood in India and 

Scotland and present-day scenes that follow Iris’s attempts to piece together the 

gaps in her family history by interviewing her grandmother, whose jumbled 

monologues veer exasperatingly from one subject to the next.  There is a startling 

and darkly rewarding finale. Suffice it to say, sometimes revenge is much more 

therapeutic than forgiveness. 

Group Announcements 

 

file:///C:/Users/kswif/Desktop/Newsletter/5%20May/office@chaliceuucongregation.org
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Dine Out Group 
 

We meet on the 4th Tuesday of each month.  The Dine Out Group will meet on May 

27th at 6:00pm at The Mining Company, 579 Grand Ave. San Marcos in the Best 

Buy shopping center.  

 

Please RSVP to Cindy or contact the office at office@chaliceuucongregation.org. 

Singles and couples are welcome for conversation, catching up and getting 

acquainted.  This is an open group that enjoys breaking bread together. 
 

 

 

Memoir Writing Group 
 

The Memoir Writing Group currently meets via Zoom on the fourth Friday of the 

month at 10 AM. The meetings last 1 ½ hours. If you are interested in joining the 

group, please contact Emily or contact the office at 

office@chaliceuucongregation.org. 

 

Oftentimes in literature a character will discover a lost letter, journal, manuscript, 

or photograph and that discovery will inspire the plot of the book or story. Have you 

ever made such a discovery? What was revealed by it? If you were to find a 

lost document, what would you like to discover?  

 

You are invited to join us when we meet again on the fourth Friday of May.  

 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/kswif/Desktop/Newsletter/5%20May/office@chaliceuucongregation.org
file:///C:/Users/kswif/Desktop/Newsletter/5%20May/office@chaliceuucongregation.org
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Ladies Out to Lunch  

 
The Ladies out to Lunch group will meet on 

Friday, May 16 at 11:30 AM.  We will meet at 

China Fun in Rancho Bernardo, 11932 

Bernardo Plaza Drive, in the Vons shopping 

center.  Please rsvp to Carol or contact the 

office at office@chaliceuucongregation.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

Circle Suppers  
 

Each month, Chalice members gather in homes to share a meal.    This is a time 

when we have a chance to get to know each individual in an informal setting.  Circle 

Suppers are held on the third Saturday evening of every month.  The time is 

usually 6 pm.  The host provides the main course for dinner and the other 

participants provide additional dishes to complete the meal. 

                 

If you find this interesting and would like to participate, contact Emily  or contact 

the office at office@chaliceuucongregation.org for more information.   

 
 
 

  

file:///C:/Users/kswif/Desktop/Newsletter/5%20May/office@chaliceuucongregation.org
file:///C:/Users/kswif/Desktop/Newsletter/5%20May/office@chaliceuucongregation.org
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Humanism Discussion Group 
Humanism is a philosophy that places 

humans and their well-being at the center 

of attention. It emphasizes the 

significance of reason, ethics, and 

compassion in guiding our lives, rather 

than relying on supernatural beliefs. 

Humanism acknowledges the potential for 

humans to create positive change and 

emphasizes the importance of social 

justice, equality, and the pursuit of 

knowledge. We seek to understand this 

universe in which we find ourselves and 

discover what is and what things matter. 

The Humanism Discussion Group started in September 2023 and meets the third 

Wednesday evening of the month from 7 to 9 pm in the Blue room at Chalice and on 

zoom. We invite everyone, regardless of their background or beliefs, to participate in 

these enlightening conversations.   

In addition to open discussions, we have been discussing books suggested by our 

participants. Some recent books include:  

1.  “The God Delusion” by Richard Dawkins 

2. “god is not Great” by Christopher Hitchens 

3. “The God Part of the Brain” by Matthew Alper 

In addition to book discussions, we also discuss a variety of topics such as 

“how Humanists handle the holidays” and “the role of culture in forming our morals 

and ethics”. I also find interesting short science videos and articles to discuss such 

as: 

1. “The Shock of Faith” by David Brooks, NYT article 

2. “The Believing Brain: Evolution, Neuroscience, and the Spiritual Instinct, 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p0_-7FmrDq8 

3.  “I don't believe in free will. This is why.” Sabine Hossenfelder, 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TI5FMj5D9zU 

4.  “Why Smart People Believe Stupid Things”, 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5Peima-Uw7w 

If you are interested in Humanism or just curious what it is about, please consider 

joining us for our next discussion group. There are also many resources on the web 

including the American Humanist Association and the Freedom from Religion 

Foundation. 

 

Contact Tom or contact the office at office@chaliceuucongregation.org.  

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p0_-7FmrDq8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TI5FMj5D9zU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5Peima-Uw7w
file:///C:/Users/kswif/Desktop/Newsletter/5%20May/office@chaliceuucongregation.org
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MEMBERSHIP 

 

Official membership is not required for participation in most Chalice activities, but 

there may come a time when you hear a voice inside saying, “This is my religious 

home. I want to support it.” If so, it may be time to think about making the 

commitment of membership. 

 

To learn more about membership, contact Kathleen Swift, our Office Administrator, 

by email at office@chaliceuucongregation.org. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Chalice Website:  https://chaliceuucongregation.org 

Address:  2324 Miller Avenue; Escondido, CA; 92029 

Phone: 760.737.0393 

 

PrevUUs is published monthly by Chalice Unitarian Universalist Congregation.  The 

complete newsletter is distributed via email to members and posted on the Members 

Only section of the website.  An edited version (without congregant contact 

information) is posted on the public section of the website.  Paper copies are available 

per request.  Deadline is the 24th of the month. 

 

Submit articles by the 24th of each month to: Office@chaliceuucongregation.org    

With much gratitude to our Editorial Team:  

Hope Campbell, Callie Leef, and Andi Stout. 

Information 

mailto:office@chaliceuucongregation.org
https://chaliceuucongregation.org/
mailto:Office@chaliceuucongregation.org
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Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 
     

 

   1 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

10:30A 

Women’s 

Meditation 

6:30P 

Chimes 

7:30P Choir 
 

 2 

 

 

 3 
8A WW 

9A Karate 

10A Music  

 

             

4 
10A  Worship  

11:15A 

Coffee Hour  

12P Emerging 

Adults  

 

 5 
7:30P Unity 

Gruuve 

 6 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

12P Zoom 

Lunch 

6P Finance 

 7 
8A W.W. 

9A Men’s 

Breakfast 

9:45 Indie 

Sol 

5P Karate 

 

 

 8 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

10:30A 

Women’s 

Meditation 

6:30P 

Chimes 

7:30P Choir 

 9 
12P Elder’s 

Lunch 

 

 10 

8A W.W. 

9A Karate 

3P Sol 

Intentions 

5P Turk 

Dinner 

7:30P Drum 

             

11 
10A  Worship  

10A K-9 RE 

11:15A 

Coffee Hour  

12P Emerging 

Adults 

 12 
7:30P Unity 

Gruuve 

 13 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

12P Zoom 

Lunch 

7P Board of 

Trustees 

 14 
8A W.W. 

9A Men’s 

Breakfast 

9:45 Indie 

Sol 

5P Karate 

6:30 Men’s 

Support 

 

 15 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

10:30A 

Women’s 

Meditation 

2P Book 

Club 

6:30P 

Chimes 

7:30P Choir 

 16 
11:30 Ladies 

Out to 

Lunch 

 

 17 
8A W.W. 

9A Karate 

10A Worship 

6P Circle 

Supper 

 

             

18 
10A  Worship  

10A K-9 RE 

11:15A 

Coffee Hour  

12P Emerging 

Adults 

 19 
7:30P Unity 

Gruuve 

 20 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

12P Zoom 

Lunch 

6:30P 

Woman’s 

Book Disc. 

 21 
8A W.W. 

9ABreakfast 

9:45 Indie 

Sol 

1P Fiber Art 

4P CT 

5P Karate 

7P 

Humanist  

 22 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

10:30A 

Meditation  

6:30P 

Handchimes 

7:30P Choir 

 23 
10A Memoir 

Writing 

 

 24 
8A W.W. 

9A Karate 

 

             

25 
10A  Worship  

10A K-9 RE 

11:15A 

Coffee Hour  

12P E.A.  

12P S.J. 

 26 
6:30P Readers’ 

Theater 

7:30P Unity 

Gruuve 

 

  27 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

12P Zoom 

Lunch 

6P Dine Out  

6P Online 

Presence  

 28 
8A W.W. 

9A Men’s 

Breakfast 

9:45 Indie 

Sol 

5P Karate 

 

 29 
9:45 Indie 

Sol 

10:30A 

Meditation  

6:30P 

Handchimes 

7:30P Choir  

 

 

30 
Family 

Camp 

 

 
 

 31 
Family 

Camp 

8A W.W. 

5P Karate 

 

 

 

 

Calendar for May 2025 


